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HAPPY NEW YEAR TO EVERYONE 

HOWSHAM 

ROCKS! 

Clayton, Cross and a 
Can of Worms are back 

Sat. 28th January 
7.30pm 

HOWSHAM VILLAGE HALL 
Banish any winter blues with a 
night of great live music from 
Steve and Geraldine Clayton 

and their band.  

Tickets £6.  
Call 01652 678768 to book 
your tickets or pick them up 
from Clayton’s Corner Café. 
Please bring your own drinks and 

nibbles. 
Tickets are going fast and there 
only a few left so make sure you 

don’t miss out.  

Major Kelly’s Ceilidh Band  
Will play Howsham Village Hall 

on Saturday 4th March 
 to include  

Pulled Pork Supper  

Howsham Village Hall Clean up.  
2pm, Saturday 14th January 

We are holding another ‘clean up’ at the 
village hall this month. It gives us a 
chance to have a bit more through clean 
through, tackle any bits that need fixing 
and sort through outside too. The village 
hall belongs to the community, and is our 
main community meeting place, please 
show your support and pop along to lend 
a hand.  

HOWSHAM POND 
The pond too belongs to the community. Last 
year volunteers spent many hours clearing and 
tidying up around the pond. However, the 
reeds have grown back again, taking over 
much of the pond.  



NEWSLETTER REGULARS 

Howsham Village Hall and Park  
Committees will meet on Monday 9th  
January, from 7pm at Howsham Village 
Hall.  
 
Cadney church services are usually on 
the first and third Sundays of the month at 
11am. In January this will be just on the 
15th. 
 
Craft and Chat meets on alternate 
Wednesday afternoons at Howsham  
Village Hall from 1.30 to 3.30pm. In  
January they will meet on the 4th and 
18th.  
 
Howsham Village Hall is available to 
hire for £8 an hour with free time before 
and after your booking for setting up and  
clearing away. For enquiries and to check 
availability call 01652 678768.  
 
Library Bus. The bus calls once this 
month on the 12th. Vicarage Lane,  
Cadney 9.40 to 10.05 am. Cadney Road, 
Howsham, 10.10 to 10.20 am, Main Street 
from 10.25 to 10.35am.   
 
If you would like your news sharing in the 
next newsletter please get in touch. You 
can email; howsham.cadney@gmail.com 
or call 01652 678768.  

Keep up to date by following our  
community Twitter account. 

@cadney_howsham. 

Church Hall Loo Project 
As you are all aware, we have been busy 
over the past few years fundraising to build 
a toilet at Cadney Church.  If you have  
visited the Church Hall you will see how 
great it looks after its facelift - years of  
dilapidation left it little more than a shell, but 
its now a warm, functioning community 
building within the village.  We have been 
lucky to secure a grant to add to our  
fundraising cash and will hopefully be  
starting our toilet project very soon! We will 
be installing an ‘Eco Loo’ – a composting 
toilet that requires no facilities such as water 
or drains – it does sound basic but is really 
quite sophisticated in its design!  Thank you 
to everyone who has contributed in our  
efforts to get our project off the ground.  We 
can now start to use the hall more frequently 
which will all help to bring income into the 
Church to help to keep it open and available 
to the community.   Sarah Fletcher 
 
Nikki Barnard writes;  
Many thanks to all who supported the first 
Festival of Christmas trees in early  
December. We welcomed 19 trees, all  
designed and decorated by local families, 
businesses and voluntary groups. Over the 
course of the day we had well over 130  
visitors and the afternoon was completed 
with a short candlelight carol service. The 
day raised in excess of £400 towards the 
loo fund, which will see a composting toilet  
installed at the Church Hall. There was 
a vote for the favourite Christmas tree with 
the joint winners being; The Old Barn Bed 
and Breakfasts' Big breakfast tree and The 
Barnard Children's Wizard of Oz tree. Nikki 
and Sarah would like to thank everyone who 
was involved in making the day such a suc-
cess and hopefully will welcome more fami-
lies and groups in designing and decorating 
trees again for Christmas 2018.  
 
Sarah would also like to say ‘Thank you’ to 
Wendy Hannath and Rachel Stringfellow for 
all their efforts decorating the church for the 
Festival and the Christmas period.  

North Lincolnshire Community Champion 
Awards. The awards took place back in No-
vember, but as we printed the December news-
letter a little early, we didn't have the winners 
then.  
Congratulations to Steve Clark from Howsham 
who won and to last year’s Y6 at Wrawby 
school including Callum Barnard of Cadney 
who won the award 

A look back on 2016 in Cadney and Howsham 

January. Howsham Rocks with Clayton, Cross 
& a can of worms played to a sell out crowd at 
Howsham Village Hall, they went down so well it 
was agreed we definitely had to have them back 
again,  

February. Tony and Teresa Ward held a Fun 
Charity Night to raise funds for Scott, who had 
terminal cancer.  

March. Sue Hoy gave another popular  
Gardening Talk on ‘Colour in your Garden’. There 
was a ‘Clean for the Queen,’ Howsham Pond tidy 
up and litter pick. A Brigg Matters magazine was 
delivered with each newsletter along with a leaflet 
about the new Call Connect bus service which 
had just been launched. And some details of the 
Open Gardens in June were announced including 
that this year we would be donating some of the 
proceeds to Lindsey Lodge Hospice.  

April. A decorate a duck afternoon was held 
after Jim Longley kindly cut out over 40 ducks, 
that could be painted. The parish Council held 
their Annual Parish Meeting, and Cadney’s John 
Delaney and his daughter Clare under took a 
tough sponsored bike ride in aid of Prostrate  
Cancer.  

May. The annual Howsham Duck Race took 
place on May Day Bank Holiday. It was a very wet 
day and rained heavily all throughout the race 
time. But raised £684 for Howsham Park. A  
defibrillator was attached to Howsham Village 
Hall, promotional leaflets for Cadney and  
Howsham had been printed and everyone got a 
copy with their May newsletter. The Annual Parish 
Council meeting was held at Cadney Church Hall.  

June. Debbie and John Clark renewed their 
vows at Cadney Church inviting anyone who 
wanted to come along, and several friends joined 
their family at the service. It was also the very 
popular Open Gardens event. It was a fantastic 
event with so many people from both villages 
playing a part, it would difficult to name everyone, 
but was a great example of how Cadney and 
Howsham folk are great at pulling together. The 
event is being rested in 2017, but will hopefully 
return in 2018. The event raised £1600, that was 
split between 5 good causes.  

July. Cadney Church held a ‘Last Night of the 
Proms’ style concert with Barrow Band, and it was 
fantastic to see the church so packed. It also 
raised almost £500 for the Church’s Loo fund. 
The schedules for Howsham show had been sent 
out to everyone, to help them plan their entries for 

the show in September.  
August. The Annual Family Camp out,  
returned once again, ably organised by Petra. 
Dave and Liz from Cadney got in touch to say 
they think they had a record breaking  
delphinium. They also appeared in the  
Scunthorpe Telegraph next to the giant 9ft 6ins 
flower. There was a wait of a several weeks as 
they waited to hear from the Guinness World 
Records as to whether it was officially a record.  

September. Howsham Village show  
returned with 300 entries from 40  
entrants. Deb Hall and friends held a  
Macmillan Coffee afternoon raising around 
£350. Plus, we were pleased to announce 
Howsham had once again won the Northern 
Lincolnshire CPRE’s Best Kept Village  
competition in the small village category and 
also the best playground award. Niikki Barnard 
announced plans to hold a Christmas Tree 
Festival in Cadney Church in early December.  

October. Cadney Church held it’s Harvest 
Festival followed by an auction and raised 
£350 for church funds. Mark Boyden held a 
LIVES Pop in session demonstrating CPR and 
first aid. Cadney cum Howsham announced it 
now had it’s own website: 
www,cadneycumhowsham.org.uk 

November. There was a reminder about  
fireworks and animals and Dave and Liz  
announced that their delphinium was officially 
a world record breaker!  
December. Just this last month, we have 
had our first Christmas Tree Festival, which 
was fabulous, and all the different trees looked 
wonderful in our church. Once again some of 
Howsham Village Hall committee held their 
annual Christmas lunch with 36 people attend-
ing. Then on Christmas Eve, Chris Fletcher got 
everyone singing carols around Cadney before 
coming into the Church Hall for mulled wine, 
then packing into a full Cadney Church for the 
Christingle lead by Trudy, our new curate who 
mixed science into the service to give it some 
sparks.    


